

LUGAZI DIOCESE MOCK EXAMINATION

2023

PRIMARY SEVEN ENGLISH

Time Allowed: 2 hours 15 minutes

Index No.

SCHOOL NUMBER					PERSONAL NO.		

Candidate's Name:

Candidate's Signature:

School Name:

Do not open this booklet until you are told to do so.

Read the following instruction carefully:

1. This paper has two Sections: **A** and **B**
2. Section **A** has **40** short questions (40 marks)
3. Section **B** has **15** questions (60 marks)
4. Answer **All** questions. All answers to both Sections **A** and **B** must be written in spaces provided.
5. All answers must be clearly written using blue ball point Pen or ink. Only diagrams should be drawn in pencils.
6. Unnecessary changes of work may lead to loss of marks.
7. Do not fill in the boxes indicated "For examiner's use only"

FOR EXAMINER'S USE ONLY		
Qn. No	MARKS	SIGN
01-10		
11-20		
21-30		
31-40		
41-50		
51		
52		
53		
54		
55		
TOTAL		

Turn over

SECTION A: SUB-SECTION 1

In each of the questions 1 to 5, fill in the blank space with a suitable word.

1. Mary travelled to her village _____ bus.
2. The headteacher usually advises the pupils to dress smartly in their school _____
3. The driver sustained a minor _____ in the accident.
4. We _____ write our PLE in November, shan't we?
5. The dogs _____ loudly that everybody got scared.

In questions 6 – 15, use the correct forms of the words in the brackets to fill in the blank spaces.

6. John was writing a _____ about the debating club (compose).
7. The teacher-on-duty wanted to know our class _____ (attend).
8. February is the _____ month of the year (short).
9. Michelle, the school _____ has flown to London (Library).
10. Several _____ entered the granary and damaged the stored food (mouse).
11. We were _____ to God having excelled in the beginning of term exams (thank).
12. I found your bag _____ behind the toilet (hide).
13. Several _____ attended the press conference at Sheraton (coach).
14. Julius has been _____ goats for an hour (tie).
15. We cared for _____ when our mother was sick (self).

For questions 16 – 17, arrange the given words in alphabetical order.

16. tick, took, talk, tend

17. sunny, sunshine, sunset, sunrise

For question 18 – 19, use each of these words in a sentence to show that you know their difference.

18. Right: _____

19. Rite: _____

For question 20 – 21, rewrite the sentences giving the opposite of the underlined words.

20. The humble policeman has arrested the thief.

21. Lule usually sends letters through the post office.

For questions 22 – 23, re-write the sentences giving the plural forms of the underlined words.

22. We can't light the fire since the chimney is damaged.

23. Mujuni has a child in Good Hope Primary School.

For questions 24 and 25, arrange the given words to form a correct sentence.

24. Eaten cat rat been by has A the.

25. is MP constituency your current who the of?

For questions 26 – 27, re-write the sentences giving one word for the underlined group of words

26. The chairperson of the debate warned the people attending to it to keep quite.

27. The goose swum across the river with its young ones.

In questions 28 – 30, write the given abbreviations in full.

28. Mr. _____

29. Vs _____

30. Mustn't: _____

SUB-SECTION II

In each of the following questions 31 to 50, re-write the sentences as instructed in brackets.

31. Batuusa is very heavy. Bayiga caanot carry her. (Re-write as one sentence usingtoo.....to.....)

32. You should respect your parents (Begin: One.....)

33. He talked to the cashier. He talked to the receptionist. (Join the sentences using not only.....)

34. You and I did not attend Betina's birthday bash (Begin: None.....)

35. The man was jailed. He impregnated a school girl. (Re-write as one sentence usingwho.....)

36. The stubborn girl was punished because she is disobedient. (Re-write the sentence usingbecause of her.....)

37. Noah will come immediately he hears this good news (Re-write the sentence beginning: As soon as.....)

38. If you work hard, you will score a strong first grade in PLE. (Rewrite the sentence using would score)

39. Both Keneth and Isaac will not attend the party. (Rewrite the sentence beginning Neither.....)

40. Cissy wove a nice basket. Vanessa wove a niece basket. (Rewrite as one sentence using and so.....)

1. The patient prefers eating Irish potatoes to eating Lumonde. (Rewrite the sentence usingwould rather.....)

2. Leticia has bought a ring. It is made of gold. It is new. (Rewrite as one sentence without using "and" or "which").

3. The audience was excited after the master of ceremony had spoken. (Rewrite the sentence endingspeech).

4. Mutebi read many novels. He became very bright. (Rewrite the sentence beginning: The more.....)

5. What is the cost of a goat in your area? (Rewrite beginning: How.....?)

6. "Debate has improved our debating skills", the candidates said. (Rewrite beginning: The candidates said that.....)

7. We worked for an old man yesterday. The old man thanked us. (Rewrite as one sentence usingwhom.....)

8. It is possible that we shall host the Hon. Member of Parliament next month. (Use:likely.....)

9. We need a police station in our area. (Begin: What.....)

10. "I must see my doctor tomorrow" said the sick man. (Usesaid that.....)

SECTION B

1. Read the passage below carefully and then answer the questions that follow in sentences.

Never shall I forget the dreadful night. The night full of excitement and sorrow. Our teacher of English had just taught us about electronic media.

During the lesson, he read a story in which a certain boy had wanted to enter into a television set to join the dancers on the show to dance his favourite song "Bolingbo bolingo like this!" in fact the lesson was so interesting that we all didn't want it to end.

That day, everything during the lesson that interested me remained stuck on my mind. This went on until bed time. As usual, at about half past nine O'clock in the evening, I went to bed. Having covered myself, I soon forgot everything. Later in the night I dreamt that we were attending Jaila's thirteen birthday party at wonder world. Shiru, the DJ kept mixing the music non-stop that we danced until our tiny thin legs ached.

Soon the party ended and we were on our way back home by taxi. While traveling, I couldn't help thinking about the interesting lesson, the dance strokes of Bolingo, the birthday party and then DJ Shiru's remix. My mind was full to the brim. No sooner had the thoughts overwhelmed than I saw lorry speeding taxi in a head-on-collision with a huge FUSO lorry going in the opposite direction. "Jesus" Mummy!! Hail Mary mother of God! Ouch!" we shouted in different tongues as we died painfully.

I was only luck to suddenly find myself on my little bed with a narrow blanket sweating profusely with pulsating heartbeat.

Questions

1. What had the writer's teacher of English taught them about?

2. Who read the story about a boy who wanted to enter into a television set?

3. Why didn't the class want the lesson to end according to the passage?

4. Give one word to mean went on as used in the passage

5. At what time does the writer usually go to bed?

6. What happened to the writer after covering herself?

7. How old is the writer's friend as stated in the passage?

8. Where did Jaila host her guest?

9. Write the opposite of interesting lesson as underlined in the passage.

10. Suggest a suitable title for the story:

52. The sentences below are in wrong order. Rewrite them in the correct order to form a short composition about school symbols.

- a) Lastly, is the school uniform.
- b) It always hangs daily on a tall flagpole at the roundabout.
- c) Secondly, it is the same flag.
- d) It is sung during school assemblies and other official school functions.
- e) Our school has different symbols.
- f) How smart the pupils look when they wear it!
- g) It bears the motto, "Knowledge is Power"
- h) Firstly, it's the school anthem.
- i) School badge, the third one, is also important.
- j) Whenever it is sung, we all stand still to show respect.

CORRECT ORDER

- a)
- b)
- c)
- d)
- e)
- f)
- g)
- h)
- i)
- j)

53. Read the poem below carefully and then answer the questions that follow in full sentences.

You season of rain!
A friend to farmers whenever you come
For their crops flourish
Your water we all need
Plentiful food to eat and store we have.

You season of rain!
All creatures welcome you in peace
Plentiful water you give
And green the environment becomes
Making life so enjoyable.

You season of rain!
But other times, you season of rain
Your bad side you show us
So angry you become
And send rivers to our homes and gardens
Why did you sweep our siblings?

You season of rain!
 Five graves I have on the graveyard
 A total orphan I am
 Even some mountains have fear for you
 Cracking and falling over when you come
 What a danger you are!

Questions

- 1) What is the poem about?

- 2) Why are farmers friendly to rain?

- 3) What happens to the environment when there is plentiful water?

- 4) How does the writer describe rain when it shows its bad side?

- 5) What do you think rivers do in people's gardens?

- 6) According to the poem, how has the rainy season affected the writer?

- 7) What do some mountains do when rain comes?

- 8) Give a word or group of words with the same meaning as the underlined words or group of words in the poem.
 - (i) Plentiful: _____
 - (ii) Have fear for: _____
- 9) Suggest a suitable title for the poem.

54. Read the police notice and answer the questions about it in full sentences.

PEACE AND SECURITY WORKSHOP

ALL SECURITY COMPANIES IN MUKONO ARE HEREBY INVITED FOR A TWO DAY WORKSHOP.

THEME:	PEACE AND SECURITY IN OUR COMMUNITIES.
VENUE:	SHERATON GARDENS
DATE:	20 TH AND 21 ST NOVEMBER
TIME:	9:00AM TO 4:00PM DAILY.
ENTRY FEE:	50,000/= PER COMPANY
NUMBER OF PARTICIPANTS:	EACH COMPANY SHOULD SEND ONLY 5 PEOPLE.

Break tea and lunch will be provided without fail.

Announced by Sgt. KAWEESA ANDREW.

Questions:

- a) What is the notice about?

- b) What is the theme of the workshop?

- c) Where is the workshop going to take place?

- d) Who must attend without fail?

- e) When will the workshop take place?

- f) How many days will the workshop take?

- g) How much will each company pay?

- h) Who announced this police notice?

- i) Write Sgt. In full.

- j) Give another word that means the same as venue.

5. Use the words in the table to complete the composition (pub, menu, book, restaurant, waitress, order, check-in, hotels, meals, service).

People in towns get their _____ from restaurants. However, foreigners like tourists prefer hotels to restaurants. This is because at _____, one can eat and sleep. Waiters and _____ are the people who _____ customers in a _____. These waiters and waitresses dress in a way that makes them unique.

As soon as a customer sits, the waiter or waitress brings the _____ to him. This menu shows all the types of food available in the hotel. At the hotel, you have to report at the _____ desk. Here you make inquiries about the service you want. After that, you now make the _____ you want. In case you want to sleep, or a conference room, you have to _____ earlier.

Bookings helps the customer to avoid disappointments, some facilities in a hotel may include Sauna, Massage, gym and _____. At this pub, customers can easily get alcoholic drinks. All in all a hotel has more facilities than a restaurant.

=END =